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Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,

The Kingdom of the Netherlands thanks the Republic of Guyana for the presentation of its national report. 
We have noted with appreciation the enactment by Guyana of legislation to strengthen the protection of children from sexual abuse and exploitation.
We hope the May elections can provide a way out of the political standstill, caused by the decision of the President of Guyana to prorogue the Parliament. The situation does prevent the adoption of laws or holding debates for example on the follow-up of the UPR recommendations.

The Netherlands recommends the government of Guyana to eliminate corporal punishment of children both in public and private life.  

In 2012, the government of Guyana announced it would hold consultations on decriminalizing consensual same-sex conduct. The Netherlands welcomes these steps, and recommends the government of Guyana to bring its legislation in line with international standards by removing the relevant sections that criminalize consensual same-sex conduct from the Criminal Law (Offences) Act.  

Thank you, Mr. President
